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Dear Parents, Families and Friends,

At the beginning of this week, we welcomed all students back on site! It
was so lovely seeing everyone walk through the gates after a prolonged
period of remote learning. The students, staff and parents are all
congratulated on the efforts that you all put in to ensure a continuation of
learning during the most recent period of remote learning.

The return to school this term has come with further public health orders
and Government and Catholic Education mandates. I appreciate that
vaccinations and face mask directives have caused some distress and
frustration for some families. Please know that this is not a school based
decision. We are required to implement the rules and guidelines as
directed. St Mary’s has a duty of care to provide a safe working
environment for staff as well as students. Adhering to the public health
orders is a key way in addressing this duty of care during a pandemic.

Much of Term 4 remains uncertain in regards to school events.
Unfortunately, due to the current COVID restrictions, our planned Trivia
Night has had to be cancelled this year. I will endeavour to keep families up
to date as decisions are made based on guidelines at the time for other
events such as Big Day’s Out, St Mary’s Energy Breakthrough activities and
our End of Year Mass and Graduation.

October

Mon 18th School Council Meeting - 7pm

Thurs 21st P-2 Gym & Swimming

Thurs 28th P-2 Gym & Swimming

November

Mon 1st PUPIL FREE DAY - Report
Writing

Tue 2nd Melbourne Cup Public Holiday

Thur 4th P-2 Gym & Swimming

Wed 10th Flying into Foundation

Thur 11th P-2 Swimming & Big Day Out

Fri 12th MacKillop Art Exhibition
Opening
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We acknowledge and pay respect to the Jaara people as the original and ongoing custodians of the land we meet on.

We commit ourselves to actively work alongside Aboriginal people for reconciliation and justice.
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On happy news, I wish to congratulate Nathan Starr on his appointment as a Classroom Teacher at St Peter’s
Primary School, North Bendigo. I’m sure you will join me in thanking Nathan for his hard work and commitment to
St Mary’s school over the years. Nathan has been a part of the St Mary’s community since 2013 and has made the
decision to shift his employment to further develop his career and for family reasons. I’m hopeful that we will all
have an opportunity to say thank you and farewell to Nathan later on in the Term. Over the next few days, I will
begin the appointment process for a new Classroom Teacher to join the St Mary’s community.

This weekend’s gospel finds Jesus informing James and John that real prominence is found in service. ​​Some
thoughts to consider during the week… Jesus says anyone who wants to be first has to be a servant. What does this
mean? How can we be servants of others?

Kim Carter

Principal

CATHOLIC IDENTITY
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SCHOOL NEWS

FACE MASKS:
As students return to onsite learning, we have implemented key measures to
maintain the health and wellbeing of students and staff.

One of the most important and effective things we can do to help maintain
onsite learning is to wear masks to help minimise COVID-19 transmission risk.

When worn properly, masks can play an important role in reducing the
transmission risks of COVID-19 that could happen from common activities in
school.

We know COVID-19 can be transmitted amongst children, and between
children and adults. When teachers, staff, and students consistently and
correctly wear a mask, they help protect themselves and others from COVID-19.

As per last weeks State Government announcement and updated CECV
Guidelines, the following safety measures now apply:

● Face masks are required for students in Grade 3 to Grade 6, only when indoors on school premises, unless
an exception applies.

● Face masks are highly recommended for students in Prep to Grade 2.
● School staff must wear face masks while teaching wherever practicable, except where removal of a face

mask is necessary for effective communication.
● It is a recommendation that all children wear face masks when travelling to and from school on public

transport, taxis or rideshare vehicles.

For more information on when to wear a face mask or exemptions to the mask wearing mandate, please head to:
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/face-masks-when-wear-face-mask

Source: https://lifesciences.byu.edu/five-common-misconceptions-about-face-masks
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PREP - GRADE 2 SWIMMING:
We continue to hold out hope that approval will come through from the City of Greater Bendigo for the YMCA Pool
to open up for school swimming programs. Our last communication from the YMCA said that they too have their
fingers and toes crossed that some form of our planned program can go ahead. We will continue to inform parents
each Wednesday whether or not the swimming program will commence the next day. In the meantime, we are
investigating sporting incursions that could be held at school in place of Gym and Swimming if current restrictions
allow.

SUMMER UNIFORM:
We are now reaching the end of our uniform transition period. From next week, all students are asked to wear their
Summer uniform to school. Sports uniform should only be worn on allocated days (Prep-Grade 2: Thursday and
Friday; Grade 3-6: Monday and Friday). Please contact Sandra in the Office if you need to purchase any additional
uniform items.
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STUDENT NEWS

COMMUNITY NEWS

A big welcome to Piper Kathryn Sheean born on September 26th weighing 3.5kg!  Congratulations to Zoe

who taught many of our students here at St Mary’s and to her husband Jayden on their precious arrival.

All going well!
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